OCTOBER 2020 WOODLAWN PARK VIRTURAL COUNCIL MEETING

The Woodlawn Park City Council met virtually on Monday, October 19, 2020. Present were: Mayor Larry Lewis, Council Members: Mike Brown, Greg Claypool, George Langford, Tom Nunn, Ed Purcell, and Doug Watson. Also in attendance were Chief Mike Koenig, Gloria Curran, Pat Merrick and attorney Matt Carey.

Mayor Larry Lewis called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. The online meeting began with the Pledge of Allegiance, followed by a roll call of the Council Members.

The Council reviewed the Minutes for the September 2020 meeting. Tom Nunn made a motion to accept the minutes and George Langford seconded the motion and the minutes were accepted.

Gloria Curren gave her Treasurer's Report for September 2020. George Langford made a motion to accept the report and Tom Nunn seconded the motion and the report was accepted.

Pat Merrick had nothing new to report. She never heard back from last month's Open Record Request.

Chief Mike Koenig gave his report for September 2020. City Citations: 2, City Warnings: 10, State Citations: 0, All Assists: 0, Police Backup: 1, Arrests: 0, Miscellaneous: 1, Reports: 0. Gasoline: \$141.88, Gallons: 65.988. He had Miscellaneous Expenses of \$412.95 for four cameras for City Hall, two inside and two outside. The camera expenses will be reimbursed by the Cares Act Funds. With the new cameras out front, the parking lot could be used for residents to safely SWAP items.

Guests: None

Old Business: None

New Business: None

Mayor's Report:

CARES ACT: Larry has secured 6 new laptops for the Council. The 14" touch screen laptops will replace the 2 tower PCs. New computers were purchased for the Clerk and Treasurer also.

Halloween: Woodlawn Park will follow the Louisville Metro and Kentucky Public Health guidelines: Avoid going door to door, leave candy bowls out for kids, avoid large gatherings, etc. The guidelines will be posted on the website.

Little Library: Continuing to try to contact the owner in order to move it to City Hall. Waiting for the okay from the homeowner/renter.

Voting Locations: Voting has been quick and easy. Local voting places are the Marriott East, YUM Center, Fairgrounds for early voting. Ballard, Waggener, and St. Matthews Community Center for Election Day. Ed Purcell will apply so he can be written in on the ballots.

Col. Bob Heaton passed away recently. Chief Mike, Mayor Larry, and Mike Brown attended his funeral. His widow was very thankful for their attendance.

Flu Shots: Larry encouraged everyone to get a flu shot this year.

Property Valuations will be delayed until next year due to the pandemic.

Council Focus:

City Hall: Greg Claypool had nothing new to report.

Infrastructure: Tom Nunn reported street lights have been repaired and Wingate Road has been repaired.

New Moves and Rentals: Doug Watson reported there were no home sold and no homes listed in the city for sale.

Fences and Building Permits: Mike Brown has not issued any permits in the last month.

Drainage and Block Watch: George Langford had nothing new to report.

Community Activities: Ed Purcell will work on possible Halloween projects.

Discussion: L G & E removed trees from Westport Road. Doug Watson said they have already talked to him about removing trees from Woodlawn Park. A new federal mandate has changed to remove trees from 10-15 feet away from power lines. Tom Nunn said L G & E is trying to comply with the new mandate.

Tom Nunn made a motion to adjourn the meeting and George Langford seconded the motion. All voted aye and the meeting was adjourned at 7:40 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Newik

Pat Merrick, City Clerk

Larry Lewis, Mayor